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a call back to discuss this. Due to very high call volumes associated with vendor 
changes in 2022, as well as OS’s understanding that your questions had been resolved 
earlier, OS staff were not able to schedule a call back with you. We apologize that your 
call was not acknowledged, along with an offer to set a future date for a more in-depth 
discussion.  
 
Furthermore, you mentioned concerns about the implementation of Dean as a new 
vendor for programs previously offered by WEA Trust (WEA). ETF was not notified until 
June 2022 that WEA planned to exit the Group Health Insurance Program (GHIP), and 
consequently had a very short timeline to find a new vendor and implement the change. 
That said, ETF continues to work with Dean to improve their services. 
 
Finally, regarding your comments about health plan availability in Northern Wisconsin, 
the Board is required by law to offer the Access Plan and one other plan in every county 
in Wisconsin. Health plans may request to enter or exit the GHIP annually. The Board 
decides whether a new plan should be permitted to participate in the GHIP for the 
following year and does not prohibit a health plan from joining because of provider 
system coverage overlap. The GHIP uses a competitive model, whereby plans who 
operate in a given part of the state compete for members through the insurance 
premiums they offer. The more plans that the Board offers, the greater the competition, 
which helps to control premium costs. 
 
Ultimately, plans make business decisions about the risks and rewards of participation. 
In addition, plans may decide they no longer want to compete in the GHIP, and they exit 
the program. Once a plan leaves the GHIP, they may not reenter for three years.  
 
I hope you have found this response helpful. If you have additional questions or 
concerns, please feel free to reach out using the contact information provided below. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Arlene Larson, Manager of Federal Program and Policy  
Office of Strategic Health Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds  
arlene.larson@etf.wi.gov  
608-264-6624 
 




